## **St Matthias Church of England Primary School**

Wordsworth Rd, London N16 8DD

Tel: 0207 254 1148 • • Email: admin@st-matthias.hackney.sch.uk

Executive Principal: Sian Davies • Headteacher: Kate Redman (Interim)



Wednesday 6th July 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

On Thursday 14th July 2022 we will have a film crew in school taking promotional footage and photographs of our school community. The company who will be working with us on the day is Design for Education <a href="https://www.designforeducation.co.uk/">https://www.designforeducation.co.uk/</a> and we hope to use the footage to create promotional materials for social media, our website and prospectuses for new parents joining the school. The filming will cause little disruption to your children's learning as the company will be taking footage of them during their usual school day, and enjoying their usual learning and activities.

You will remember that you recently updated your photo consent permissions, so if you are happy to keep your consent the same there is nothing more for you to do. However, if you would like to change your permissions please do let the office know immediately.

As we want to show our school community off at its best, please do ensure that your children arrive at school on the day in their full school uniform (or correct school PE kit for Year 5).

A reminder, PE Kit is a white polo/t-shirt, black jogging bottoms and black trainers.

If you have any questions about the filming, please do get in touch with the office.

Yours sincerely

**Kate Redman** 

Interim Headteacher

Cati Rech.

020 7254 1148